
 

 

Approved Minutes 
 

LINCOLN HILLS SPORTS CAR GROUP 

                                                      June 5, 2017   6:30 PM 

                                             Kilaga Springs Presentation Hall 

                                                          lhsportscars.com 

  

BOARD MEMBERS:  
 

President:          Gary Musser              Tour Events:          David Steinkraus 

VP/Membership: Tom Breckon            Social Events:        Kathy Mason 

Secretary:          Rob Phillips              Liaison/Historian:  Rich Hoffman 

Treasurer:          Marie Ramos     Webmaster:            Ron Goleno  

 

Treasurer Marie Ramos was absent; all other Board Members were present. 

The Meeting was called to order at 6:34 PM. 

 
REPORTS:   
 
VP/Membership:  Tom Breckon:   
57 members and 39 households were at the meeting. 
 
We currently have 114 households and 205 members in the LHSCG. 
 
Secretary:  Rob Phillips:   

Minutes were approved with corrections. 

There were multiple answers put forth to the “Hidden Question.” The winner was Don 

DeSantis with an answer of Portugal.  The prize was a bottle of Port.  

 

Treasurer:   

Marie Ramos was absent and Gary Musser gave the report. 

 

Our Club account balance on June 1st is: $2,455.77. 

 

Social Events:  Kathy Mason: 

* 80 are signed up to attend the Flag Day Social on June 14. 

* October 21 is the Monster Mash. 

* December 12 is the Christmas Ugly Sweater event. 

 

Webmaster: Ron Goleno:  

Ron reported that all pictures from the Group Tours to Paulette’s and the Hero’s and 

Hounds Events have been posted.  “Hidden Question” –What was Ford Motor Company’s 

answer to Chevrolets Corvette?  In addition all Minutes and Agendas are up to date and 



 

 

posted.  Ron reminded members that if they do not have a picture on our website to contact 

him or Tom Breckon to arrange to get one taken and posted. 

Tour Events:  David Steinkraus:  

Nine Tour Events are planned between now and October.  All Tours are listed on the 

website. 

 

Dave encouraged members who have not planned a trip to do so.  We have no Third 

Thursday Trips planned for the summer as of yet. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

 

Logo 

56 members/households voted for the logo.  Logo C was the overwhelming choice with 33 

Votes. 

 

There was some discussion related to whether this is a change of the club logo or merely a 

choice of a logo to put on shirts, hats etc.  After referring to the Minutes from the May 

meeting it was determined that this will be a change of the LHSCG Logo. 

 

More info on how to order shirts etc. will be forthcoming. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

 

June Birthdays 

 

* Nadine Miller – June 20 

* Rob Phillips – June 28 

* Gary Musser – June 30 

 

 

Betcha don’t know who this is? 

 

* A picture of a very young Chuck Schmidt was shared and was successfully identified. 

* A picture of 4 Desperados from the LHSCG was also shared 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:32 PM with many members gathered for a Tailgate Party 
with donuts and water. 
 
 
 


